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Inspector W. C. Grennan was transferred from Vancouver and appointed to the 
command of the Peace River Sub-Division, vice Inspector E. W. Radcliffe, trans­
ferred to Vancouver.

The "K" Div. R.C.M.P. Cricket Team is away to a good start in the Edmonton 
and district League.

To date, three matches have been played. The first, against the "Fusiliers C.C.", 
on May 2nd, ended in a tie, each side scoring exactly 79 runs—this being an unusual 
ending which parallels the golfer’s "hole-in-one.’’

In the second game, on May 9th, the R.C.M.P. team was victorious in the play 
against the "Wanderers C.C.”, the scores being 128 to 88 for the match.

The "Edmonton C.C.” defeated the R.C.M.P. team in the game on May 16th, 
the scores being 125 and 94 respectively, as a result of a beautiful stand by two of 
the "Edmonton C.C.” players who scored 98 runs between them. There is no reason 
for the R.C.M.P. team to lose heart over this defeat.

The Police team has been handicapped by lack of practice due to the fact that we 
have been without a ground. However, plans are now going ahead with the laying- 
out of the new "Stadium” ground in Edmonton and it is hoped that the R.C.M.P. 
Club and the Fusiliers C.C. will be occupying and playing on this new ground in 
the very near future.

As soon as the new ground is completed the R.C.M.P. Team will play a match 
against the members of the Alberta Law Society in Edmonton and an enjoyable time 
is anticipated by all with the teams dining together after the match. Later in the 
season it is hoped to have a similar fixture against the Alberta Medical Association.

Towards the end of a very successful Badminton season, a Round Robin Tour­
nament was started. The men’s doubles were won by Corporal J. A. Cameron and 
Constable E. Davies. The mixed doubles, Flight "A”, were won by S/Constable 
H. S. Allen and Mrs. J .Muir, with Inspector G. C. P. Montizambert and Miss 
Margaret Caldwell taking second place. Flight "B” was won by Constable H. A. E. 
Thomas and Mrs. R. James, whilst Miss Beryl Matheson and Constable J. Muir were 
second. The finals between Flight "A” and Flight "B” were won by Constable 
Thomas and Mrs. James. During the season, Inspector Montizambert acted as President 
and Constable J. Muir, as Secretary. A pleasant interlude in the Sunday afternoon 
Practices during the season was the serving of tea by the wives of members of the 
Club.

several nights a week and a keenness to excel in marksmanship is becoming more and 
more apparent.

Two men were chosen from "J” Division for the Coronation detail—Reg. No. 
114 8 4 Corporal E. M. Lyons and Reg. No. 10895 Constable L. G. Thacker. With 
others, they underwent preliminary training in Regina prior to sailing for England.

"K" Division
A series of Divisional Refresher Courses were held at "K” Division Headquarters 

—one in February, one in March, and one in April—each Class being attended by 
approximately thirty members of the Division, drawn from the various Sub­
Divisions, and Divisional Headquarters. Members of "K” Division staff supervised the 
lectures, set the examinations, etc., the examinations in First Aid being conducted 
by Dr. E. A. Braithwaite, Honorary Surgeon of the Force.

All members seemed appreciative of the opportunity of attending the Classes 
and, it is believed, derived considerable benefit therefrom.
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